Prologue

The Calicut Medical College Alumni Association ( CMCAA) has brought out many news letters during its last quarter century of existence, though they were never regular. Even if they were, the prohibitive  postage expenses would not have  permitted the not too rich association to take it to every member alumnus. The only alternative was to publish it as a thin monthly news letter which would have ensured  postal concession. This was neither practical nor advisable. Therefore the publication which had a dream, of being a quarterly , became  half yearly and finally settled  down to a modest annual dasy invitation cum newsletter, even which could not reach all members. While scribbling these lines as the chairman of Golden Jubilee Celebrations committee and principal  of  Calicut medical college during the proud Jubilee year,  my own eligibility to air some loud thoughts  on CMCAA stem from few other coincidences as well.  

It was late Dr.C.V.Korah ( the second longest reigning principal ( 1974-  ), first being Dr.R. Ananthanarayanan ( 1962-  ) who called few of us to his room in 1981 and virtually instructed us to form an alumni association , since the silver jubilee of the college was around the corner. The first resolution had 18 signatories drawn from batches 1to 17, only one of whom was junior to me. Myself, belonging to the 14th batch  was the joint  Secretary of the first committee headed by Dr. K. Ramakrishnan of first batch as president and Dr.C. Asokan nambiar of 6th batch as secretary. With the support of entire executive committee members and the whole member ship of the newly born association , Dr.M.Thomas Mathew did a wonderful job as organizing secretary to see that the Silver Jubilee Celebration of Calicut medical College  was celebrated in a befitting manner.Needless to say that the entire teaching faculty and other staff of the college cooperated with it in a grand manner to to make it a memorable event .

CMCAA always had its office bearers elected biennially and by the time the second committee headed by  Dr.T.K.Jayaraj of second batch and Dr.G. Ganapathy  Rao of 9th batch completed its successful tenure which saw the institution of first alumni pay ward, the association has come of age. It was a relatively easier task for the 3rd president Dr.T.P.Joseph of 4th batch  and his secretary to carry the association further forward . Myself of 14th batch was fortunate enough to bear the mantle of 3rd secretary , ably assisted by Dr.Azad Moopen of 17th batch as treasurer who was the baby of the founder committee of 1981. I should also remember Dr.K.V. Sahasranam of 12th batch who was my joint secretary who carried on the duties of Secretray as I was away during last 8 months of my tenure. ( I could  not see Sahasranam’s name in the succession list of office bearers kept at office of CMCAA, hence this note to set records straight ) 

Rest is history. The association had able and brilliant organizers at helm of affairs ( se the list printed elsewhere in this newsletter) . All the names are so familiar to all of us and all of them continue to  actively associate with CMCAA,  except late Dr.K.M. Remesh Chandra Babu ( secretary, 1991-93) who left us at an early age .

I should also recollect thankfully that I had a “randamoozham” to associate with CMCAA actively as its president between 2001-03. Though Dr.L.V.Swarnam  of 7th batch was the first alumnus  turned principal of CMC, I am probably the first CMCAA secretary and President turned principal, as recently remarked by Dr. S. Sreekumar of 37th batch , who is the present secretary.

I was purposefully quoting the batch numbers during this humble note of history given above. That was to show the thread of continuity, a genetic link that runs through the generation of students and teachers of CMCAA.  The alumni association born in silver jubilee year is celebrating its silver jubilee in the golden jubilee year of our alma mater. If we take into consideration the teachers who came in 1957 to start the institution under the stewardship of Dr.K.N.Pisharody, the first principal ( with Dr.K.Madhavan Kutty of that brigade still blessing us at all occasions along with Dr.K.Abdulla ( the very first student of CMC ) and Dr.P.C.Vijayananarayanan , the live connecting wire of first batches ) , one can assume that the 50th batch of golden boys and girls who entered through the portals of this institution in last month is almost a 5th generation. Let us all share the pride of having associated with a great institution. 

One cannot end this saga  without recalling the name of Dr A. Menon who made his mark on the history of Malabar by becoming instrumental in the establishment of Calicut Medical College.  Although he was never to practice in Calicut , he became the health minister in EMS Namboodiripad’s  cabinet in 1957 that brought the second medical college of the state to Calicut.   
